Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

of

August 5, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones, Barry Langer, Daniel Maddox, Alan (Bim) McNeil, and John (Jack) Plumley. Also in attendance were: Jeremy Johnson, Hartford Road Commissioner, David Bragg, Contractor, and Town of Hartford Employees/residents: Adam Boutot, Chris Farrar, Richard Farrar, and Brandon McNeil.  
1.  Minutes of the Meeting
Action on Minutes was deferred.
2. Report on Road Work

Dan Maddox provided bid spec info to Harley Swanson regarding the Gurney Hill Road Project.  Jeremy Johnson questioned why the Road Committee is proposing a 1-bid package for the upcoming ditching and road work in the one-year plan.  The Chairman and members explained the rationale for recommending that a single contractor be provided with the project in order to allow for him/her to be able to schedule employees for continuous work for a long period, thereby gaining economy through the machinery and the contractor being in place for a period of time.  The town should receive a better price overall, and there will be accountability for the work quality. 
As the Road Committee members attempted to discuss the matter with the Road Commissioner, the other attendees chose to make accusations and personal attacks against the Chairman and members.  Dave Bragg spoke up on behalf of the work quality of the Road Commissioner and Bim McNeil expressed his views of how things were done when he was the Road Commissioner. Mr. Farrar and others continued to refuse to let Road Committee members speak without interruption and to address personal commentary against the Chairman. The proper behavior for meetings was explained to the visiting attendees.  Bim McNeil threatened to have the group come to every meeting if the meeting were to be stopped.
After several warnings about the uproar and discord, and the fact that the meeting would be adjourned if it did not cease, Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to adjourn the meeting, due to an inability to proceed in a reasonable manner as scheduled.  The motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 7:32 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
